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	BUSINESS ENTERPRISE PROGRAM
SERVICES FOR THE BLIND BRANCH



	DIVISION OF VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION
	PHONE:  (808) 586-5283  ( FAX: (808) 586-4143

	STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES

	1901 BACHELOT STREET, HONOLULU, HAWAII  96817


M I N U T E S

BUDGET AND FINANCE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:  Friday, October 25, 2013
PLACE:  Ho’opono Conference Room
1901 Bachelot Street
Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:
1. Sub-Committee:  Donald Patterson, Stan Young, Dane Alani, and Ivy Galariada
2. Members:  Clyde Ota, Joel Cho, and Kyle Aihara

3. Ho`opono Staff:  SBA Lea Grupen, BEP Manager Kat Fujimoto, VFS Bruce Nitta and BEP Trainer Kyle Laconsay
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Ivy called the meeting to order at 2:15 p.m.
OLD BUSINESS:
1.
Randolph Sheppard Revolving Account (RSRA) Balance:  BEP Kat reported that the balance as of the close of business on October 24, 2013 is $1,130,083.87.  This balance doesn’t include the $185,000 vending machine settlement deposited today.  She added that the year-to-date expenditure from July 1 through October 25 is $308,495 and total revenues for the same period are $490,409.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Review July-Sept Expenditure Reports:  Reported above.
2. Review 11 DAGS Renovation Projects:  SBA Lea gave a brief history of how this project started sometime last year while Joe Cordova was still here, at which time there were excess 110 VR monies available, and he was aware of the need for renovations.  After consulting with DHS Director and DAGS personnel, Joe committed $1,300,000 for the renovations of 11 facilities of which nine are located on Oahu and two on Hawaii.  About 90% of facilities are under DAGS.   The benefits with working together with DAGS are 1) it bridges DAGS with our program to get things moving and 2) DAGS has the expertise in procurement for multi-facilities.  There are two phases to the contract.  The first phase, planning and design, VR has paid $175,000 to complete the planning and design for the 11 facilities.  The second phase is construction.  SBA Lea confirmed that $1,300,000 is coming out of 110 funds and not RSRA.
Ivy expressed concerns regarding the planning and design of facilities.  BEP Manager Kat reassured Ivy that she along with DAGS, the architects and building maintenance met on-site and spoke with each vendor individually and included input from the vendors.
Stan asked about the memorandum of agreement (MOA).  SBA Lea responded that the MOA needed to be done before contracts could be done.  It basically addresses how payments will be processed between the two departments namely DHS and DAGS.  BEP Manager Kat added that DAGS will review the work and the invoice before payment is made; SLA will be responsible to make the payments timely.
Ivy asked what happens if money runs out.  SBA Lea said the amount cannot exceed the contract amount.
Stan asked what the main scope of work is that needs to be done.  BEP Kat responded that mandatory work that cannot be avoided include correcting safety and violation issues.
BEP Manager Kat provided a summary of estimated renovation costs as follows:

Kapolei State Building:

Ceiling Tiles, $260
Flooring, estimated $6,400, on hold due to asbestos in adhesive

Display Cabinets, $9,100
Other Counters, $2,100
Slat Walls, $940
Storage Room Cabinets, $2,500
Upper Wall Storage above Sink, $1,000
Paint, $2,000
Sink and Drain Trap, $3,000
Faucet, $560
Water Heater, $2,300
  Estimated Total: $30,900
Stan expressed that some of the costs are excessive and feel that we can get a better value for the money.  He feels DAGS prices are much higher.
SBA Lea gave a brief summary about the complexity of the project and the requirement for procurement.

Joel expressed his concern about not having active participation of vendors in this renovation process and not having information communicated to the committee.

BEP Manager Kat agreed that more information should’ve been disseminated and will do so moving forward.  It was agreed that BEP Manager Kat will communicate to both Committee Chair Kyle and Ivy.

Joel suggested that active participation be extended to regular committee members and keep everyone informed as decisions are being made, not after.
Stan asked if we can limit DAGS to structural and roofing and contract the rest of the work out to save on cost.
State Office Tower:  BEP Manager Kat noted the only problem is a rotting sink.  Nothing budgeted.
Kalanimoku Building:
Ceiling Tiles

Display Cabinets
Counters
Install Sink in Storage Area, Drain Trap, and Concrete Wall for Plumbing, $7, 000
Faucet

Slat Walls, $960

Painting, $1,660

Storage Room Door
Install Water Heater, $1,600

Electrical, $5,000
  Estimated Total:  $38,000

Keelikolani Building:
Ceiling Tiles, $900

Display Cabinets and Counters, $6,300

7-ft Shelving and Door Cabinet, $2,000

Storage Cabinet Front Wall, $800

Slat Wall, $640

Storage Room Cabinet, $1,700

Upper Wall Cabinet and Storage, $700

Painting, $1,500

Storage Cabinet w/Doors, $1,500

Sink and Drain Trap, $2,000

Faucet, $560

Re-route A/C Drain Line, $2,300

6-Gallon Water Heater, $1,600
Electrical, $6,000

  Estimated Total:  $38,587

King Kalakaua (Downtown Post Office):

Cabinetry, $9,000
Painting, $1,100

Electrical Upgrade, $1,500

Labor – Cleaning and Removal
  Estimated Total:  $19,547

Ho’opono Snack Shop:
Remove Window A/C
Repair or Replace Sink
Re-route A/C Duct

Replace Front Door

Electrical Upgrade

Painting

  Estimated Total:  $51,984

State Capitol:

Build Storage Room w/Usable Slat Wall

Electrical Upgrade

Labor, includes demolition
  Estimated Total:  $40,850

Liliuokalani Building:

Redo Kitchen – grease and drain pipe, $80,000

Electrical Upgrade, $30,000

  Estimated Total:  $300,000

Kinau Hale:

Fire Suppression Upgrade
  Estimated Total: $10,000

Keahole Airport:  Estimated $70,000 each for improvements for North and South Terminals
Overall preliminary estimated total is $848,000 for construction and planning combined.
BEP Manager Kat to follow-up with high costs items such as water heater and electrical.
Stan asked if the balance of monies can be allocated to include other facilities.  BEP Manager Kat said cannot commit until contracts have been awarded.

Concerns were addressed regarding other stands’ needs.  BEP Kat suggested that the sub-committee come up with a priority list of renovations.  She also suggested that the committee use the extra funds to replace as many equipment possible for each facility so that all vendors can benefit.
3. State’s Request for Proposal (RFP) Process:  No more discussion.
4. Develop Budget for State Fiscal Year 2015:  Deferred.  Discussion ensued again regarding communication of information to vendors.  SBA Lea noted concerns as follows:
a.  Active participation during this renovation process, consult with individual vendors of facilities.
b.  All communication should include all HSCBV committee members via email.
c.  Get the best deal for the money.

d.  Ensure there’s enough money to complete the project.
NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting is to be announced.
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to discuss, Stan moved to adjourn the meeting.  Don seconded and motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m.

Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, Secretary

SBB/Employment Section

